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Year 2 Yearly Curriculum Overview: 2020/2021 (1st year in cycle) 

 Autumn 1  
 

Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

Whole school 
Value 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

English Power of 
Reading Book 
and Genres 

Power of reading 
text (POR)-The last 
wolf. 
 

POR Text-The 
last wolf.  
Additional text-
Winters child. 
 

Text-Paddington   
Additional text-POR-
Traction man. 

 Recount-Christmas 
holiday  

 Recount (Diary)-
Fictional from a 
character’s point of 
view. 

 Character 
description of 
Paddington. 

POR Text-Leaf 
Additional text-Out 
and about (poetry). 

 Letter of advice. 

 Recount-in role of 
a character. 

 Book review-
world book day 
character/power of 
reading text 

 Seasons poem 

Great fire of London 
text.-Vlad 
POR Text-Orion and 
the dark.  
(Additional text-The 
firework Makers 
daughter by Phillip 
Pullman). 

 Narrative-Recount 
from another 
characters 
perspective (from the 
Dark’s point of view) 
 

POR Text- Lila and 
the secret of rain. 
 
Trip-zoo. 
 

 Recount (visit)-
personal recount of 
own experience. 

 Setting 
description of 
Kenya. 
 
 
 

 Recount-summer holidays 

 Non chronological report  (children to 
write their own report about their own 
made up endangered animal) 

 Persuasive Letter  

 Character description of Little Red. 

Grammar  To punctuate 
sentences 
accurately (full 
stops and capital 
letters) 

 To use 
coordination (and, 
but, so) to join 
clauses. 

 To add suffixes 
correctly to words 
(–ment, –ness, –ful, 
–less, –ly) 

 To use 
subordination 
(when, if, that, 
because) and 
coordination (and, 
but, so) to join 
clauses. 

 To use 
expanded noun 
phrases for 
description and 
specification  

 To use coordination 
and subordination. 

 To use of the 
suffixes –er, –est in 
adjectives and the 
use of –ly in 
Standard English to 
turn adjectives into 
adverbs. 

 To use commas to 
separate items in a 
list 

 To use 
apostrophes to 
mark where letters 
are missing in 
spelling and to 
mark singular 
possession in 
nouns [for example, 
the girl’s name] 

 Use of the 
progressive form of 
verbs in the present 
and past tense to 

 To use apostrophes 
to mark where letters 
are missing in 
spelling and to mark 
singular possession 
in nouns [for 
example, the girl’s 
name] 

 Use of the 
progressive form of 
verbs in the present 
and past tense to 
mark actions in 

 To punctuate 
sentences 
accurately (full 
stops and capital 
letters) 

 To use 
coordination (and, 
but, so) to join 
clauses. 

 To add suffixes 
correctly to words 
(–ment, –ness, –ful, 
–less, –ly) 
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 To use sentences 
with different forms 
(commands, 
statements, 
exclamations and 
questions) 

 To use present 
and past tense 
correctly and 
consistently. 

 To spell words 
with contracted 
forms. 

 To use time 
adverbials (first, 
next, after that, 
last) 
 

 To use 
sentences with 
different forms 
(commands, 
statements, 
exclamations and 
questions) 

 To punctuate 
sentences 
accurately. 
 

 To use of capital 
letters, full stops, 
question marks and 
exclamation marks to 
demarcate 
sentences. 

 To use correct 
choice and 
consistent use of 
present tense and 
past tense 
throughout writing. 

mark actions in 
progress [for 
example, she is 
drumming, he was 
shouting] 

 To form nouns 
using suffixes such 
as –ness, –er and 
by compounding 
[for example, 
whiteboard, 
superman] 
Formation of 
adjectives using 
suffixes such as –
ful, –less 

progress [for 
example, she is 
drumming, he was 
shouting] 

 To form nouns 
using suffixes such as 
–ness, –er and by 
compounding [for 
example, whiteboard, 
superman] Formation 
of adjectives using 
suffixes such as –ful, 
–less 

 To use sentences 
with different forms 
(commands, 
statements, 
exclamations and 
questions) 

 To use present 
and past tense 
correctly and 
consistently. 

 To spell words 
with contracted 
forms. 

 To use time 
adverbials (first, 
next, after that, 
last) 
 

Maths Place value. 

 Count in steps of 
2, 3, and 5 from 0, 
and in tens from 
any number, 
forward and 
backward  

 Recognise the 
place value of each 
digit in a two-digit 
number (tens, 
ones)  

 Identify, represent 
and estimate 
numbers using 
different 
representations, 
including the 
number line  

Measure-money 

 recognise and 
use symbols for 
pounds (£) and 
pence (p); 
combine amounts 
to make a 
particular value  

 find different 
combinations of 
coins that equal 
the same 
amounts of 
money  

 Solve simple 
problems in a 
practical context 
involving addition 
and subtraction of 

Geometry  

 identify and 
describe the 
properties of 3-D 
shapes, including the 
number of edges, 
vertices and faces  

 identify 2-D shapes 
on the surface of 3-D 
shapes, [for example, 
a circle on a cylinder 
and a triangle on a 
pyramid]  

 Compare and sort 
common 2-D and 3-D 
shapes and everyday 
objects. 
Fractions 

Measure. 

 choose and use 
appropriate 
standard units to 
estimate and 
measure 
length/height in any 
direction (m/cm); 
mass (kg/g); 
temperature (°C); 
capacity (litres/ml) 
to the nearest 
appropriate unit, 
using rulers, scales, 
thermometers and 
measuring vessels 

 compare and 
order lengths, 
mass, 

Place value 
(revision) 
Statistics 

 Interpret and 
construct simple 
pictograms, tally 
charts, block 
diagrams and simple 
tables  

 ask and answer 
simple questions by 
counting the number 
of objects in each 
category and sorting 
the categories by 
quantity  

 ask and answer 
questions about 
totalling and 

Position and 
direction. 

 order and arrange 
combinations of 
mathematical 
objects in patterns 
and sequences  

 use mathematical 
vocabulary to 
describe position, 
direction and 
movement, 
including 
movement in a 
straight line and 
distinguishing 
between rotation as 
a turn and in terms 
of right angles for 
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 Compare and 
order numbers from 
0 up to 100; use 
and = signs 

 Read and write 
numbers to at least 
100 in numerals 
and in words  

 Use place value 
and number facts 
to solve problems. 
Addition and 
subtraction  

 solve problems 
with addition and 
subtraction:  

 using concrete 
objects and 
pictorial 
representations, 
including those 
involving numbers, 
quantities and 
measures  

 applying their 
increasing 
knowledge of 
mental and written 
methods  

 recall and use 
addition and 
subtraction facts to 
20 fluently, and 
derive and use 
related facts up to 
100  

money of the 
same unit, 
including giving 
change 
Multiplication 
and division. 

 recall and use 
multiplication and 
division facts for 
the 2, 5 and 10 
multiplication 
tables, including 
recognising odd 
and even 
numbers  

 calculate 
mathematical 
statements for 
multiplication and 
division within the 
multiplication 
tables and write 
them using the 
multiplication (×), 
division (÷) and 
equals (=) signs  

 show that 
multiplication of 
two numbers can 
be done in any 
order 
(commutative) 
and division of 
one number by 
another cannot  

 solve problems 
involving 
multiplication and 

Pupils should be 
taught to: -recognise, 
find, name and write 
fractions 1/3 , ½, ¼  
and ¾ of a length, 
shape, set of objects 
or quantity  

 write simple 
fractions for example, 
½ of 6 = 3 and 
recognise the 
equivalence of 2/4 
and 1/2 . 
Measure. (time) 

 compare and 
sequence intervals of 
time   

 tell and write the 
time to five minutes, 
including quarter 
past/to the hour and 
draw the hands on a 
clock face to show 
these times  

 know the number of 
minutes in an hour 
and the number of 
hours in a day. 
 
 

volume/capacity 
and record the 
results using >, < 
and =  
Addition and 
subtraction. 
solve problems with 
addition and 
subtraction:  

 two two-digit 
numbers  

 adding three one-
digit numbers 
 

comparing categorical 
data. 
Addition and 
subtraction. 
Multiplication and 
division.  
Revision.  

quarter, half and 
three-quarter turns 
(clockwise and 
anticlockwise). 
Consolidation and 
revision. 
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 add and subtract 
numbers using 
concrete objects, 
pictorial 
representations, 
and mentally, 
including:  

 a two-digit 
number and ones - 
a two-digit number 
and tens 

 Show that 
addition of two 
numbers can be 
done in any order 
(commutative) and 
subtraction of one 
number from 
another cannot -
recognise and use 
the inverse 
relationship 
between addition 
and subtraction and 
use this to check 
calculations and 
solve missing 
number problems.  

division, using 
materials, arrays, 
repeated addition, 
mental methods, 
and multiplication 
and division facts, 
including 
problems in 
contexts. 
Geometry. 

 Identify and 
describe the 
properties of 2-D 
shapes, including 
the number of 
sides and line 
symmetry in a 
vertical line. 
 

Science 
Enquiry Question 
and knowledge 
 

What is science? 
 
You will explore 
the world around 
you and raise your 
own questions. 
You will carry out 
scientific enquiries 
and answer 
scientific 

Materials Y1 
(Which material 
should I choose?) 
 
Distinguish 
between an object 
and the material 
from which it is 
made. Identify and 
name a variety of 

Materials Y2 (Are 
there any materials 
we could live 
without?) 
 
Identify and compare 
the suitability of a 
variety of everyday 
materials, including 
wood, metal, plastic, 

Seasonal changes 
Y1 (What are the 
seasons?) 
 
Observe changes 
across the four 
seasons Observe 
and describe 
weather associated 
with the seasons 

Plants Y1 (Can I 
Identify different types 
of plants?) 
 
Identify and name a 
variety of common 
wild and garden 
plants, including 
deciduous and 
evergreen trees. 

Animals + Food 
chains Y1& Y2 
(Where do ‘the big 
five’ come from?)  
 
Identify and name a 
variety of common 
animals including 
fish, amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and 
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questions. You will 
use simple 
features to 
compare objects, 
materials and 
living things and 
decide how to sort 
and group them 
observing changes 
over time, You will 
begin to notice 
patterns and 
relationships and 
ask people 
questions. You will 
use simple 
secondary sources 
to find answers. 
You will use simple 
measurements 
and equipment to 
gather data, carry 
out simple tests, 
record simple data, 
and talk about 
what you have 
found out You will 
record and 
communicate your 
findings in a range 
of ways and begin 
to use simple 
scientific language. 
 

everyday 
materials, 
including wood, 
plastic, glass, 
metal, water, and 
rock. Describe the 
simple physical 
properties of a 
variety of everyday 
materials Compare 
and group together 
a variety of 
everyday materials 
on the basis of 
their simple 
physical 
properties. 

glass, brick, rock, 
paper and cardboard 
for particular uses. 
Find out how the 
shapes of solid 
objects made from 
some materials can 
be changed by 
squashing, bending, 
twisting and 
stretching. 

and how day length 
varies. 
 

Identify and describe 
the basic structure of 
a variety of common 
flowering plants, 
including trees. 

mammals. Identify 
and name a variety 
of common animals 
that are carnivores, 
herbivores and 
omnivores. 
Describe and 
compare the 
structure of a 
variety of common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and 
mammals, 
including pets). 
Describe how 
animals obtain their 
food from plants 
and other animals, 
using the idea of a 
simple food chain, 
and identify and 
name different 
sources of food. 

Science skills  Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that 
they can be 

 Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that 
they can be 

 Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that they 

 Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that 
they can be 

 Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that they 

 Ask simple 
questions and 
recognise that 
they can be 
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answered in 
different ways; 

 Observe closely, 
using simple 
equipment;  

 Perform simple 
tests; 

 Use their 
observations and 
ideas to suggest 
answers to 
questions. 

 

answered in 
different ways; 

 Perform simple 
tests;  

Identify and 
classify. 

can be answered in 
different ways; 

 Observe closely, 
using simple 
equipment; Perform 
simple tests;  

 Gather and record 
data to help in 
answering 
questions. 

 

answered in 
different ways; 

 Gather and 
record data to 
help in answering 
questions;  

 Identify and 
classify;  

 Use their 
observations and 
ideas to suggest 
answers to 
questions. 

 

can be answered in 
different ways; 

 Perform simple 
tests;  

 Use their 
observations and 
ideas to suggest 
answers to 
questions. 

 

answered in 
different ways; 

Identify and 
classify. 

History/ 
Geography 
Enquiry Question 
and knowledge 

How would Dora the explorer get to, 
from and around our school? 
 
Geography-Use aerial photographs and 
plan perspectives to recognise 
landmarks and basic human and 
physical features; devise a simple map; 
and use and construct basic symbols in 
a key and use simple fieldwork and 
observational skills to study the 
geography of their school and its 
grounds and the key human and 
physical features of its surrounding 
environment. 
 

Why is the Wii more 
fun than Grandma 
and Grandad’s old 
toys? 
 
History-Changes 
within living memory. 
Where appropriate, 
these should be used 
to reveal aspects of 
change in national 
life 

What makes the 
United Kingdom? 
 
 
Geography- Name, 
locate and identify 
characteristics of 
the four countries 
and capital cities of 
the United Kingdom 
and its surrounding 
seas 

What happened 
during the Great Fire 
of London? 
 
History- Events 
beyond living memory 
that are significant 
nationally or globally: 
the Great Fire of 
London 

How is life in Kenya 
different to ours? 
 
Geography-Name 
and locate the 
world’s seven 
continents and five 
oceans; understand 
geographical 
similarities and 
differences through 
studying the human 
and physical 
geography of a 
small area of the 
United Kingdom, 
and of a small area 
in a contrasting 
non-European 
country; identify the 
location of hot and 
cold areas of the 
world in relation to 
the Equator and the 



Where every child matters and is prepared for a future of possibilities  
North and South 
Poles 

History / 
Geography skills 

Investigate their surroundings; make 
observations about where things are 
within school; use a simple picture map 
to move around the school; recognise 
that it is about a place; follow a route on 
a map; use a plan view; use teacher 
drawn base maps. 
 

Sequence events in 
their life; Sequence 4 
artefacts from 
distinctly different 
periods of time 
(transport); Match 
objects to different 
people of different 
ages (toys); Find 
answers to simple 
questions about the 
past from sources of 
information; 
Communicate their 
knowledge through 
making models. 

Teacher lead 
enquires to ask and 
respond to simple 
closed questions; 
Use information 
books/pictures as 
sources of 
information; Learn 
names of some 
places 
within/around the 
UK. E.g. Home 
town, cities, 
countries e.g. 
Wales, France; use 
picture maps and 
globes; begin to 
spatially match 
places (e.g. 
recognise UK on a 
small scale and 
larger scale map) 

 

Identify differences between ways of life at 
different times; compare 2 versions of a past 
event; compare pictures or photographs of 
people or events in the past; discuss 
reliability of photos/ accounts/stories; 
communicate knowledge through role play. 

Art/ 
Design and 
Technology 

DT-Moving 
pictures-
traditional tales. 
 

Design Skills 
-Investigate 
existing models 
(moving books) 
-Generate ideas, 
develop, model 

Art-LS Lowry. * 
 

 Say how 
other artists 
have used 
colour, 
pattern and 
shape. 

 Create a 

piece of work 

in response to 

another 

DT-Making a toy 
(sock puppet-
textiles) 
 

Design 
Generate ideas, 
develop, model 
and communicate 
their ideas- 
drawing templates. 
Making Skills 

Art-landscapes 
and cityscapes.   
 

 Keep notes in 

their sketch 

books as to 

how they have 

changed their 

work. 

 
Painting 

Art-sparks and 
flames. (great fire of 
London art)  
(Planbee unit of work) 
 

 Identify what they 

might change in 

their current work 

or develop in their 

future work.  

 Record and 

explore ideas from 

DT-Dips and 
dippers (looking 
at dips from 
around the world, 
especially Africa)  
 
Design 
-Investigate 
existing products 
(different dips and 
dippers) 
-Following a recipe.  
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and communicate 
their ideas  
- Drawing 
annotated designs 
as a group. 
Making skills 
-Using tools for 
cutting and paper 
and card. 
-Selecting 
construction 
materials. 
-Build moving 
models with sliders, 
levers, wheels and 
axels 
-Cutting axles etc 
using art straws and 
other materials etc. 
and joining to them. 
-Use a junior 
hacksaw and vice 
(under close 
supervision) 
-Measure accurately 
-Decorate (e.g. 
paint) 

Evaluation 

-Evaluate model 
made against 
design criteria. 
 

artist’s piece 

of work.  

 
Drawing 

 Draw for a 
sustained 
period of time 
from the 
figure and 
real objects, 
including 
single and 
grouped 
objects.  

 Experiment 

with the visual 

elements; 

line, shape, 

pattern and 

colour.  

 Look at 

drawings and 

comment 

thoughtfully, 

begin to 

discuss the 

use of 

shadows and 

use of 

light/dark. 

 Sketch to 

make quick 

records of 

something 

- Selecting fabrics. 
- Cutting with scissors 
- Sewing using a 
running stitch 
- Using a pattern 
- Gluing 
- Applying decoration-
buttons, beads, 
sequins, ribbons 
- Decorating with 
fabric pen 

Evaluate 
Evaluate toys made. 
 

 Mix paint to 
create all the 
secondary 
colours. 

 Mix and match 

colours, predict 

outcomes. 

 Mix their own 

brown. 

 Make tints by 

adding white. 

 Make tones by 

adding black. 

 Create a print 

using pressing, 

rolling, rubbing 

and stamping. 

 Create a print 

like a designer. 

 

first hand 

observation, 

experience and 

imagination. 

 Annotate work in 

sketchbook.  

 
Sculpture 

 Cut and tear 

paper and card for 

their collages. 

 Gather and sort 

the materials they 

will need. 

 Sort threads and 

fabrics. 

 Group fabrics and 

threads by colour 

and texture. 

 Weave with fabric 

and thread. 

 

-Design a simple 
recipe 
-Taste ingredients 
and describe. 
Making Skills 
-Preparing 
ingredients. 
Washing, trimming. 
peeling, grating, 
chopping 
-Cutting with knife 
and board. 
- Accurate 
measuring- 
weighing using 
scales, balances; 
volume using 
measuring jugs. 
Evaluate 
-Tasting notes. 
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 Work out 

ideas through 

drawing. 

RE The Bible 
 

 The structure of 
the Bible and books 
of the Bible. 

 Listen to and re-
tell Bible stories 
about kindness 
(including 
parables). . 

Jesus as a Gift 
from God  
 

 The Christmas 
story.  Why did 
God give Jesus to 
the world? 

Jesus as a Friend 
 

 Bible stories which 
show the kindness of 
Jesus to his friends.  
 
 
 
 

Holy Week, Easter 
 

 Timeline of Holy 
Week.  

 How is Easter 
celebrated today?  

 Easter traditions. 

Hinduism – Being a 
Hindu 
 

 Hindu family life. 

 The baby 
welcoming 
ceremony and the 
stories of Krishna.  

Hinduism – Hindu  
 

 Family Shrine 

 Hindu artefacts, 
including the Puja 
Tray. 

PE  PE Coach-
gymnastics 

Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of 
gymnastic actions, 
body shapes and 
balances with 
control and 
precisions.  

Choose, use and 
vary simple 
compositional ideas 
in the sequence 
they create and 
perform, with 
moderate control.  

Create routines 
which have a clear 
beginning and 
ending.  
Work with a partner 
sharing ideas and 

PE Coach-dance 

Explore, 
remember, repeat 
and link a range 
of actions with co-
ordination, control 
and awareness of 
the expressive 
qualities of dance.  

Explore the 
change of rhythm, 
speed, level and 
direction.  

Compose and 
perform short 
dances that 
express and 
communicate 
moods, ideas and 
feelings choosing 
and varying 
simple 
compositional 
ideas.  

PE Coach-games-
invasion. 

Improve the way 
they coordinate and 
control their bodies in 
various activities. 
Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of skills 
where necessary.  

Develop basic 
tactics in simple team 
games and use them 
appropriately.  

Choose use and 
vary simple tactics.  

Catch and control a 
ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a small 
group.  

Take part in games 
where there is an 
opposition.  

PE Coach-games-
invasion. 

Improve the way 
they coordinate and 
control their bodies 
in various activities. 
Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of 
skills where 
necessary.  

Develop basic 
tactics in simple 
team games and 
use them 
appropriately.  

Choose use and 
vary simple tactics.  

Catch and control a 
ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a small 
group.  

PE Coach-games-
net and wall. 

Improve the way 
they coordinate and 
control their bodies 
in various activities. 
Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of 
skills where 
necessary. 

 Develop basic 
tactics in simple 
team games and use 
them appropriately.  
Choose use and 
vary simple tactics. 

Catch and control a 
ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a small 
group.  

PE Coach-games-
striking and 
fielding. 

Improve the way 
they coordinate and 
control their bodies 
in various activities. 
Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of 
skills where 
necessary.  

Develop basic 
tactics in simple 
team games and 
use them 
appropriately.  

Choose use and 
vary simple tactics.  

Catch and control 
a ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a 
small group.  
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creating a simple 

sequence. 
 Decide where to 

stand during a team 
game, to support the 
game.  

Begin to lead others 
in a simple team 
game.  

Be able to pass and 
stop a ball to a team 
mate accurately.  

Understand how to 
intercept a moving 
ball.  

Understand role of 
attacker and 
defender. 

Take part in games 
where there is an 
opposition.  

Decide where to 
stand during a team 
game, to support the 
game.  

Begin to lead 
others in a simple 
team game.  

Be able to pass and 
stop a ball to a team 
mate accurately.  

Understand how to 
intercept a moving 
ball.  

Understand role of 
attacker and 
defender. 

Take part in games 
where there is an 
opposition.  

Decide where to 
stand during a team 
game, to support the 
game.  

Begin to lead others 
in a simple team 
game.  

To develop hand 
eye co-ordination to 
be able to receive 
and send balls using 
equipment if 
appropriate 

Take part in 
games where there 
is an opposition.  

Decide where to 
stand during a 
team game, to 
support the game.  

Begin to lead 
others in a simple 
team game.  

To be able to hit a 
ball accurately 
using a piece of 
equipment 

Multi skills.  

Engage in 
competitive 
physical activities 
(both against self 
and against others)  

Participate in team 
games  

Developing simple 
tactics for attacking 
and defending.  

Able to reflect on 
and develop skills 
to improve.  

Understand how 
to use equipment 
safely. 

Gymnastics 

Remember, 
repeat and link 
combinations of 
gymnastic 
actions, body 
shapes and 
balances with 
control and 
precisions.  

Choose, use and 
vary simple 
compositional 
ideas in the 
sequence they 
create and 
perform, with 
moderate control.  

Dance-plants* 

Explore, remember, 
repeat and link a 
range of actions with 
co-ordination, control 
and awareness of the 
expressive qualities 
of dance.  

Explore the change 
of rhythm, speed, 
level and direction.  

Compose and 
perform short dances 
that express and 
communicate moods, 
ideas and feelings 
choosing and varying 

Multi skills-Throwing 
and catching* 

Catch and control a 
ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a small 
group.  

Be able to pass and 
stop a ball to a team 
mate accurately.  
 

*-Multi skills-invasion 
games. 

Improve the way 
they coordinate and 
control their bodies 
in various activities. 
Remember, repeat 
and link 
combinations of 
skills where 
necessary.  

Develop basic 
tactics in simple 
team games and use 
them appropriately.  

Choose use and 
vary simple tactics.  

Athletics 

Remember, 
repeat and link 
combinations of 
actions. Use their 
bodies and a 
variety of 
equipment with 
greater control and 
co-ordination.  

 Develop the 
following skills with 
increasing 
accuracy and 
velocity:  

Explore and throw 
a variety of objects 
with one hand.  



Where every child matters and is prepared for a future of possibilities  
Create routines 
which have a 
clear beginning 
and ending.  

Work with a 
partner sharing 
ideas and 
creating a simple 

sequence.  

 

simple compositional 
ideas.  
 

Catch and control a 
ball in movement 
working with a 
partner or in a small 
group.  

Take part in games 
where there is an 
opposition.  

Decide where to 
stand during a team 
game, to support the 
game.  

Begin to lead others 
in a simple team 
game.  

Be able to pass and 
stop a ball to a team 
mate accurately.  

Understand how to 
intercept a moving 
ball.  

Understand role of 
attacker and 
defender. 

 Jump from a 
stationary position 
with control.  

Change speed 
and direction whilst 
running. 

Music 
 
Technola 

Musical Safari L2  
Composition  
 
Students continue 
their musical 
adventure, this time 
stopping to focus 
on instrument and 
sound recognition 
before creating 
their own 
compositions. They 
are introduced to 

Homemade  
Instruments Make 
it,  
Shake it  
 
Students have a 
chance to get 
creative and 
decorate their 
own percussion 
instruments, 
including drums 
and shakers. 

Musical Passport 
There’s an app for 
that  
 
Students are 
introduced to a 
number of apps that 
introduce them to the 
idea of computers as 
music making 
marvels. The initial 
slate of apps 
underpin live 

Musical Safari L1  
Performance  
 
Students go on a 
singing and musical 
activities adventure. 
They are told that 
they are going on a 
journey through the 
jungle, and that 
along the way they 
will encounter many 
challenges that 

Bach to Basics L1  
Time Travellers 
 
Students are invited 
on a journey through 
time – each week a 
new key period of 
music history will be 
visited; the assigned 
Technola Creative 
Consultant will even 
take on the persona 
of a key figure from 

Bach to Basics L2  
Time Travellers  
 
Students continue 
their journey 
through time, 
focusing in on 
specific genres in 
order to create 
performances with 
props and masks 
decorated by 
students. They 
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the concept of key 
words and use 
them in a relative 
sense (loud/quiet, 
high/low).  

They are taught 
basic samba 
patterns in order 
to achieve a 
group 
performance at 
the end of term.  

performances, whilst 
those introduced in 
the second half 
require students to 
save and develop 
their work over a 
number of weeks. 
HT4 HT5 HT6  

require them to sing 
along and to get to 
know music.   

each period! 
Students will listen to 
and interact with 
great works from the 
past, including more 
recent history, 
perhaps for the first 
time.  

utilize their 
instrument 
recognition skills 
and are taught 
stylistic dances and 
moves appropriate 
to the genres.  

Computing 
 
Delivered by 
Technola,  

Digital Literacy  
There’s An App For  
That L2  
 
Students begin by 
exploring the 
question, what can 
computers do? A 
new app is 
introduced each 
week that helps 
students learn how 
to interact with 
technology.  

Computer 
Science  
Hello, World Code  
Challenges L2  
 
Students 
progress onto 
using a graphical 
programming 
language in which 
the code is 
displayed 
separately from 
the route of the 
animated 
character; 
visualisation & 
anticipation skills 
are developed.  

Digital Literacy  
Everyday  
Computing L2 &  
Safe Surfin’ L2 
 
Students continue 
exploring everyday 
uses for computers, 
with a special focus 
on the internet and 
how to use it safely.  

Digital Literacy & 
ICT  
Digital Book Creator  
L2  
 
Students use their 
imaginations to 
create and draw 
characters on iPads. 
They then work to 
produce their very 
own short illustrated 
digital story books, 
manipulating the 
images and adding 
text.  

Computer Science  
Go, Robot! L2  
 
Students explore 
various methods of 
driving a robot 
through multiple 
challenges and 
courses of 
increasing 
complexity. They 
learn about sensors 
on the iPads and 
how they can be 
used to control a 
robot.  

Digital Literacy & 
ICT  
 
Cross Curricular 
This segment of 
the year is 
reserved for cross 
curricular learning. 
Using computing 
skills when 
working in other 
subjects.  

PSHCE  Citizenship, Community and World 
 

 Class rules and why we need them 

 Class Council 

 Difference between want and need 

 How they form part of a community 

 How to keep safe 

 Working together to care for the 
environment 

Emotional Health and well-being, Feelings, 
Emotions and Relationships 
 

 Positive self-worth 

 Listening to each other 

 Friendships 

 New experiences 

 Feeling good and bad 

 Choices and influences 

 Who cares for them and who they care for 

Physical Health and Well-being 
 

 Making healthy choices 

 Exercise 

 Healthy eating 

 Parts of the body 

 Changes as we grow 

 How diseases spread and how to stop 
them 

 Things that harm us 
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 How to stay safe 

 Who we can trust 
 

 


